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SIERRA LEONE

21st Session of the UPR

KIRIBATI
19 January 2015

Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of (the Independent Sovereign Republic of) Kiribati and congratulates them for their comprehensive national report, as well as for steps being taken to implement some of the recommendations of the first cycle of the UPR, particularly in putting in place national measures and policies to address sexual and gender-based violence; children, young people and family welfare as well as disability. 

My delegation also commends the Government of Kiribati on the establishment of a National Development Plan (2012 – 2015), and on the inclusion of reproductive health into their national strategies. My delegation is further encouraged by the ongoing efforts to finalize a development policy program which focuses on women’s economic empowerment, gender mainstreaming and violence against women.

However, my delegation would like to encourage Kiribati to establish a national human rights institution which is in line with the Paris Principles and submit all outstanding reports to the human rights treaty bodies.. 

Sierra Leone would like to make the following recommendations:

1. Ratify the major international instruments including the ICCPR, ICESCR 

2. Strengthen legal frameworks to effectively eliminate violence against women.
3. Seek technical assistance from relevant UN agencies in order to better implement its international human rights obligations. 

4. Ensure birth registration is available to all its citizens and provide free, inclusive and compulsory education for all children.
Sierra Leone wishes Kiribati a successful completion in this cycle of its national review process.

Thank you, Mr President. 
